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EL CAMINO COLLEGE 
MATHEMATICAL SCIENCES DEPARTMENT MEETING 

NOVEMBER 19, 2015 
 

Present: Eduardo Barajas, Michael Bateman, Lynn Beckett-Lemus, Susan Bickford, Carl 
Broderick, Susanne Bucher, Jeffrey Cohen, Diaa Eldanaf, Jill Evensizer, Dominic Fanelli, Junko 
Forbes, Milan Georgevich, Megan Granich, Hamza Hamza, Arturo Hernandez, Anna Hockman, 
Judy Kasabian, Lars Kjeseth, Natalie Koch, Bob Lewis, Marta Maaza, Zach Marks, Art 
Martinez, Alice Martinez, Matthew Mata, Trudy Meyer, Bonnie Mercado, Ashod Minasian, 
Benjamin Mitchell, Kaysa Moreno, Jasmine Ng, Kris Numrich, Russell Reece, Solomon Russell, 
Catherine Schult-Roman, Greg Scott, Beth Schwartz, Aban Seyedin, Ambika Silva, Jacquelyn 
Sims, Ralph Taylor, Susan Taylor, Lijun Wang, Paul Yun 
 
 
HIRING UPDATES  
Linda Ternes has been Board approved as the Associate Dean of Mathematics. She comes to us 
from Golden West College and will start on 1/4/16.  
 
A full-time math hiring committee will be formed. Priority will go to tenured faculty. In order to 
be part of the committee, members must be present at all meeting dates.  
 
The application deadline for the full-time Math instructor position is 12/22/15. On average, the 
department receives about 100 applications. It is being considered to change the initial interview 
dates from 3/26 – 3/27 (Easter weekend) to 4/1 – 4/2. Alice Martinez motioned to move the 
interviews to 4/1 – 4/2. S. Taylor seconded the motion. 4 abstentions, but majority voted to move 
initial interviews to 4/1 – 4/2.  
 
Dean J. Sims anticipates six math faculty will be on the committee.  
 
T. Meyer provided an updated on the part-time hiring committee. The committee is considering 
changing some of the wording on the job announcement. The committee is aiming to have the 
announcement out towards the end of the semester. Dean J. Sims advised sending the 
announcement out after the full-time application has closed so applicants don’t become 
confused.  
 
Dean J. Sims recognized Junko Forbes for all of her efforts as Faculty Coordinator. Next 
semester, Junko will return to the classroom full-time. 
 
 
STUDENT EQUITY UPDATES  
Dean J. Sims would like to create a Math Student Equity Committee to begin during the spring 
semester. Email Dean J. Sims or M. Maaza if you are interested in being part of the committee.  
 
The department will continue having cohort classes dedicated to target students. The current SEP 
students will be routed into these courses.  
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In addition, the department will have Math Review Workshops, SI sessions and faculty training.  
 
 
WINTER SUMMER MATH ACADEMY  
The Math Academy is a three-week math refresher boot camp. At the end of the three weeks, 
students retake the placement test. On average, more than 55% of these students place into a 
higher math level.  
 
Students in this program are being tracked. Their success rates in the courses they place into are 
just as good, if not better, as students who were originally placed there.  
 
Winter Math Academy showed even better results than Summer Math Academy.  
 
The department recently had a vote to have Math Academy supported by institutional funds by 
becoming a non-credit course. The Math Academy will not change once it become a non-credit 
course. The only change will be the way it is funded which will create an opportunity for the 
college to get apportionment.  
 
 
COMMITTEE UPDATES  
DCC – there are several courses that are already completed at the CCC level and there are some 
courses that are still in progress.  
 
The department plans to inactivate Math 160 next semester.  
 
Math 165 was approved for UC transfer, but it will need approval for IGETC.  
 
All committees and programs, including SI, tutoring and MESA, are submitting their program 
plans. After programs plans are submitted, Division Council reviews for commonality and ranks 
them.  
 
Tutoring – volunteer tutors are needed during week 15 and 16. Flex credit is available for those 
who volunteer outside of their normal office hours. Another option is to hold office hours in the 
Math Study Center. B. Mitchell will send out an email with details.  
 
L. Schreier’s role as Interim Tutoring Coordinator has been extended through the spring 
semester.  
 
One of the department’s recommendations is to hire a full-time Tutoring Coordinator so there 
can be more consistency and commitment in the Math Study Center.  
 
 
POWER OUTAGE PROTOCOL 
The college is trying to finalize the protocol for power outages. They are going to try to get a 
generator since the restrooms in the MBA are not manual and run on electricity. 
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FALL 2016 PREFERENCE FORMS  
The fall schedule has rolled over.  
 
The deadline for fall preference forms is 12/1/15. It is helpful to provide specific examples when 
completing preference forms as it helps Dean J. Sims better understand your desired schedule.  
 
 
SCHEDULING ALGORITHM  
Dean J. Sims scheduled spring 2016 classes based on a scheduling algorithm. The algorithm 
starts with the most senior faculty then goes across.  
 
The group order to the scheduling goes as follows: 
 Spring 2016 – I, II, III, IV  
 Fall 2016 – II, I, IV, III  
 Spring 17 – III, IV, I, II  
 Fall 2017 – IV, III, II, I   

 
Dean J. Sims will use this method for at least four semesters.  
 
 
ECC STEM PROGRAM  
The STEM Program is looking for presenters. If you are interested, or if you know of any 
professionals who may want to present, contact Art Martinez.  
 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS  
Dean J. Sims recognized Greg Scott for his service and inspiration within the Division. There is a 
sign-up sheet in the mailroom for those who would like to attend his retirement party. Checks 
and donations can be sent to J. Forbes and S. Bucher.  
 
L. Kjeseth recommended that as faculty discuss events for STEM Week, they consider involving 
students. Flex credit is available for faculty, and there is also a $400 honorarium for non-faculty.  
 
MESA Updates – Paul Yun will discuss his current research on the Mars landing on 2/3/16 for 
the STEM Speakers Series.  
 
MESA will be presenting the movie Interstellar.  
 
Over 200 new MESA applications were received this semester. The applications were open for 
the first five weeks of semester. Students can apply only once a year.  
 
During the summer, MESA lost two full-time employees because a grant was not approved.   
 
The planning meeting for math participation in Onizuka Day is on 12/1/15 from 1:00pm – 
2:00pm in MBA 118. The actual Onizuka Day event is 3/5/16. P. Yun and Alice Martinez are 
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organizing the planning for math participation. There is a $50 honorarium or four hours of flex 
credit available for those who participate. You can also attend a dinner with the guest astronaut.  
 
Cengage is presenting on 11/30/15 from 1:00pm – 2:00pm in MBA 215. They will discuss a new 
product for developmental classes that’s designed to be usable at any level. The product is 
largely online but does have a textbook supplement. There is a one-time payment of $60 and can 
be used for any class. The highest level would be Intermediate Algebra.  
 
Distance Education Institute is on 11/20/15. Anna Hockman, Aida Ovanessian and Ambika Silva 
will be presenting.  
 
Dean J. Sims recognized Judy Kasabian for serving on accreditation panels and site visits for the 
last several years. For those that are interested in reviewing proposals for NSF and serve as a 
peer reviewer, contact Judy Kasabian.  
 
 
 










































